












































































 
 
 
 
 
 
February 21, 2018 
 
Erick Francis 
City of St. Louis Park 
5005 Minnetonka Blvd. 
St. Louis Park MN 55416 
 
RE: 2017 Water Education Activities – Letter of Understanding 
 
Dear Erick, 
 
This letter is to serve as an official arrangement between the Bassett Creek Watershed Management 
Commission (BCWMC) and the City of St. Louis Park.  The City of St. Louis Park provides financial 
contributions to the BCWMC through an annual assessment based on area within the watershed and tax 
valuation of property in the watershed.  In 2017 this assessment was $19,463.  Further, watershed 
commissioners representing St. Louis Park and St. Louis Park city staff participate in, guide, and help 
implement the programs of the BWCMC, including its public education program.   
 
Education-related activities of the BCWMC are guided by its 2015 Watershed Management Plan, specifically 
its education and outreach policies (Section 4.2.9), and its overall Education and Outreach Plan found in 
Appendix B. http://www.bassettcreekwmo.org/document/wmp-plans.  The specific activities of the BCWMC 
public outreach and education program are set annually by the Commission after recommendations are 
forwarded by the BCWMC Education and Outreach Committee. 
 
In 2017, the BCWMC performed or participated in the following education and outreach activities: 
 
BCWMC Website - The BCWMC maintained its new user-friendly website in 2017 and maintained the 
information including latest news, contact list, meeting calendar, meeting materials, watershed plan, data, 
and projects. In 2017, there were approximately 6,945 with 22,849 page views.  
 
West Metro Water Alliance (WMWA) Membership – The BCWMC continued its participation in WMWA 
along with several watershed management and other water-related organizations in the west Metro area.  
Through WMWA, these organizations collaborated on educational campaigns including the Watershed PREP 
program aimed at educating 4th grade students about water resources and the impacts of stormwater. In 
2017, 121 classes totaling 3,249 students attended Watershed PREP lessons within the WMWA watersheds, 
including 1,083 students in the Bassett Creek Watershed.  In 2017 WMWA published three newsletters called 
Water Links.  The newsletter was sent via email to over one thousand subscribers through Hennepin County. 
WMWA also continued its “Pledge to Plant” campaign aimed at engaging residents and businesses in 
converting turf or hard surfaces to native plantings http://www.westmetrowateralliance.org/ .   
 
Metro WaterShed Partners Membership —The BCWMC participated as a member of the Metro WaterShed 
Partners as a general supporter of the program and a financial supporter of the Metro Clean Water 
Minnesota Media Campaign. Metro Watershed Partners maintains a listserve and a website as forums for 
information sharing, holds monthly meetings for members to collaborate, and displays an exhibit at the State 
Fair to educate the public about watersheds. In 2017, the Clean Water Minnesota Media Campaign began 
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featuring monthly, seasonally appropriate stories about metro area residents taking action at home and in 
their lives to keep water clean. These professionally produced stories and photos were used by partners 
across a variety of media platforms.  The BCWMC used these stories in newsletters, social media, and on it 
homepage. www.cleanwatermn.org . 
 
Participation in Community Events and Meetings – The BCWMC began using its new educational display 
materials (including watershed map, banners, and bean bag toss game) and participated in the Plymouth 
Home Expo, the Golden Valley Arts and Music Festival, a restoration event at Westwood Nature Center.  
Give-aways included dog waste disposal bag dispensers, watershed maps, cups showing the amount of deicer 
needed for a certain space, and written educational materials.  
 
Parking Lot & Winter Maintenance Training Course – The BCWMC hosted a free "Parking Lot and Sidewalk 
Winter Maintenance Workshop" at Crystal’s Community Center.  Twenty-one city staff, private applicators, 
and parks district staff attended the 5-hour course. Most participants took an exam to become certified in 
level one “smart salting.”  
 
Signs at Creek Crossings – The BCWMC designed and purchased eight creek identification signs for 
placement where roads cross Bassett Creek.  Two signs were installed on Douglas Drive in Golden Valley, one 
on each side of the creek.  Three more stream crossings in Golden Valley will be posted in 2018. 
 
Partnership with Metro Blooms for Harrison Neighborhood Project – The BCWMC continued its partnership 
and support of Metro Blooms’ Harrison Neighborhood Project. The project aims to engage residents, train 
youth, and install water quality practices in Minneapolis’ Near North neighborhood. The BCWMC received a 
$100,000 grant from the Met Council for this project on behalf of Metro Blooms in 2016 and was awarded a 
Clean Water Fund grant from the MN Board of Water and Soil Resources that will be executed in 2017.  
 
Volunteer Monitoring Programs – The BCWMC entered agreements with the Metropolitan Council and 
Hennepin County to participate in the Citizen Assisted Monitoring Program (CAMP) and the River Watch 
Program, respectively.   
 
Commissioner Training Sponsorship – The BCWMC reimbursed Commissioners for registration costs to 
attend the Road Salt Symposium, Water Resources Conference, and the DNR’s Aquatic Invasive Species 
Detection Training. 
 
Social Media – The BCWMC started a Facebook page and continues with weekly posts.  The page currently 
has 192 followers. In 2017, the BCWMC made 101 posts and reached 35,010. BWCMC continues to work on 
growing its Facebook followers.  
 
Financial Sponsorship for Organizations – The BCWMC financially sponsored Metro Blooms and the 
Children’s Water Festival. 
 
Due to the City of St. Louis Park’s financial contributions and close involvement and participation with the 
BCWMC’s activities, the BCWMC’s education activities can and should be considered part of the city’s 
implementation of Minimal Control Measures (MCM) 1 and 2 in the MS4 stormwater permit. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or require further information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Laura Jester, Administrator  

http://www.cleanwatermn.org/
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